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Chairman’s Report:

Dear Members and Friends of DOHA,

Firstly, thank you everyone for your loyal support over these
many years. Your commitment is a great encouragement to V imwhulw
us, as we help the suffering people of South Sudan. o

Unfortunately, due to the ongoing internal conflict in South Sudan, | was only able to travel as
far as Nairobi, Kenya in 2015. | was warned for a second time that travelling to South Sudan
may cost my life. | decided it would be best to be prudent and follow the advice given,
especially after hearing of a mistaken identity shooting of a foreign NGO worker that same
week in Juba.

Instead, | flew to Addis Ababa in Ethiopia to privately meet with the Australian Ambassador to
South Sudan, Hon. Mark Sawers (as the Nairobi office is no longer overseeing that territory).

| found the Ambassador to be very helpful and interested in what | had to say about South
Sudan and | requested funding for two brick machine projects (Dinka - Bor area and Nuer area -
Nasir & Ulang). Thankfully, we were successful in securing a funding grant for the cost of one of
the brick machine projects and we will apply for the second in 2016.

| have been pleased to assist Mark Sawers in networking with South Sudanese officials. | hope
to continue to work closely with him, as Australia assists South Sudan back on its feet again
when this conflict is finally over.

By the time you read this report, | hope to have returned to South Sudan for the first time in
over two years in March 2016. | will not travel to Malakal to view our first machine due to
ongoing unrest,insecurity and lack of accommodation due to destruction and looting.

Thankfully, a peace agreement was signed by both warring parties on the 17th of August 2015
and despite the many hiccups, we are seeing progress toward its implementation and lasting
peace.

| remain completely optimistic about South Sudan despite these difficulties as their people are
incredibly resilient and forgiving. | believe that soon we will get a breakthrough which will
transform South Sudan from a bombed out wasteland, to a beautiful oasis that everyone wants
to visit.

Thank you again for your steadfast support over these years, it has been greatly needed and
appreciated.

With great gratitude,
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Bryan Grasby 1.
Chairman






